

St. Wilfrid's R.C Primary School

St.Wilfrid's Street Hulme Manchester M15 5BJ

Headteacher: Mr R Moloney LLB. Telephone: 0161 226 3339 Fax: 0161 226 3326

18th September 2025

 $head@st\hbox{-}wilfrids\hbox{-}pri.manchester.sch.uk$

Dear Parents,

Welcome Back

We hope you all had a wonderful Summer break. It was lovely to welcome all the children back after the holidays and every one of them looked extremely smart in their uniform. You will now have received letters from your child's teachers with details e.g. of routines, homework and Reading etc. It promises to be a great year at school and there are many exciting events and visitors already planned. I extend a warm welcome to all the families new to St Wilfrid's.

School will close to children for half term on Friday 24th October and open again on Tuesday 4th November. Term will end for Christmas on Friday 19th December.

School Uniform

The children look great in their uniforms and P.E kits at the start of the year. Please make sure you put your child's name on everything, it is very difficult to track down lost uniform if there is no name on the labels.

Punctuality & Attendance

Overall, attendance and punctuality was excellent last year, the best for many years. It is great to see that punctuality has started off really well this year. Arriving late to school can have a hugely negative impact on children and getting your child to school on time gives them the best possible start to the day. Guided Reading starts immediately after registration and any children who arrive late do struggle to settle into their class and they disturb the learning of the other children. Please note we have a breakfast club open each morning from 8 o'clock for children from Reception to Year 6.

MacMillan Coffee Morning

We will be holding our annual coffee morning for this wonderful cause next Friday 26th September. We will be providing you with more information over the next few days..

School Dinners

Nearly all parents have now signed up to the new school dinner system. If you have not signed up yet please do so as quick as possible to ensure your child gets the food they would prefer. If you need any assistance please contact the school office.

Yours sincerely

Ray Moloney